
Staying Safe Playing Golf- Visitors 

The following guidelines are to ensure the safety of everybody. Please comply fully with them. 

• No changing facilities or showers are currently available. 

• Toilet facilities are available at the hallway house, visitor toilets are available for 

Ladies in the front entrance and Gents toilets can be accessed in the 19th. 

• Visitors should arrive for their booked tee time no more than 15 minutes in 

advance and be near the 1st tee no more than 5 minutes before the pre booked 

time. 

• Please park in alternative spaces in the Car Park whenever possible and change 

into your golf attire. 

• There will be a one-way system in operation from the Car Park to the first tee 

and from the 18th green to the Car Park. 

• Play will commence from the first tee only. Please DO NOT tee off before your 

allocated time. 

• Wherever possible, please carry a mobile phone. Dial 999 in the case of 

emergency. 

• There should be no physical contact, including handshakes, with anyone at the 

Club at any time.  

• Maintain social distancing at all times both on and off the Course 

• If possible, please take hand sanitiser with you onto the course and use it 

frequently.   

• All ball washers, waste bins, shoe cleaners and course furniture will have been 

removed or will be out of action. There will be no drinking fountains open on the 

course, please take your own refreshments. 

• Rakes will be removed from bunkers. Visitors should endeavour to “smooth” the 

sand with a foot or a club when leaving the bunker. If a player feels that he/she 

has a bad lie due to lack of rakes within a bunker then the ball can be lifted and 

placed in the sand. 

• Only handle your own golfing equipment. 

• Only putt with the flagstick in. The flagstick should not be touched. 

• The hole will be a shallow cup for easy retrieval of balls. 

• There will only be one teeing area on most tees to be used by all players 

although on certain holes there will be a forward tee for use by Ladies. 

• Play should, at all times, be continuous, so If a ball is lost do not go back to play 

another. 

• Do not touch or pick up balls lost by others. 

• On completion of your round please go directly to the Car Park from the 9th or 

18th green, via the one-way system.  

• Finally, load your equipment into your car, change your shoes. 



• If you wish to use the bar and catering facilities please enter through the front 

entrance and wait to be seated, (up to 90 minutes will be allocated for you to 

enjoy refreshments). 

• Please use the dispenser in the foyer to sanitise your hands before entering the 

Clubhouse.  

• If possible, for safety purposes please pay for food and drink by contactless. 

• It is imperative that for the safety of all our members and visitors the above 

guidelines are observed. The course and first tee will be marshalled by volunteers 

including the Professional and Head Greenkeeper who will be acting with the 

authority of the Board of Directors. It is possible that a visitor failing to comply 

with any of the above could result in them being asked to leave the premises. 

Failure to adhere to the above could also ultimately cause our golf course to be closed 

again. 

 


